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The Milepost is published monthly and is the official newsletter of 
the Pikes Peak Division, of the Rocky Mountain Region, of the Na-
tional Model Railroad Association. Our meetings are usually held 
on the second Friday of each month at the Sand Creek Police Sta-
tion, 4125 Center Park Drive (southeast of the intersection of Foun-
tain and Academy), Colorado Springs, Colorado, at 7:00 PM. Please 
come to one of our meetings — we’d love to meet you. All scales are 
welcome. Besides our monthly meeting, we have swap meets, train 
shows, and many other model railroad activities.
	 All content of this journal is copyrighted to its respective 
owner unless otherwise noted. Please do not use content from this 
newsletter without explicit, case-by-case permission.
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The meeting was called to order by Superintendent, Wade Mountz, 
on Friday, November 13th, 2015, at the Sand Creek Police Station, 
4125 Center Park Drive (southeast of the intersection of Fountain 
and Academy), Colorado Springs, Colorado, at 7:03 PM. There was 
one new visitor — John Kern — from Virginia and models mainly 
in HO-scale.
	 The minutes for the October 2015 meeting were approved 
as written in The Milepost.
	 Frank Pareso gave the Treasurer’s report and there was no 
old business to be resolved.
	 Kristin Phillips asked if gift cards had been purchased and 
given to the staff present when our group toured the Fort Carson 
Army Base Railroad. It was reported that this had been taken care of.
	 Wade presented several awards to Don Bailey — a former 
superintendent of our division. Don received merit awards for scen-
ery work, module work, a three-way stub-switch, a crossing, and a 
turnout. Don then gave a speech about the NMRA’s A.P. program 
and his involvement in the NMRA.
	 Wade reminded everyone that our next meeting is the 
Christmas party and we’ll have the election of officers. Jerry Bonds 
is moving back to Ohio in April 2016 and the position of Contest 
Chairman will be open. He will help anyone interested until April 
2016. Dennis Snyder expressed interest in this position. Wade also 
asked if there were any officers that didn’t want to continue in their 
current positions — no one said anything. Wade reported that next 
year will be his last year as superintendent.
	 Dusty Thompson gave a post-show update on the October 
17th, 2015 swap meet. He said it was a really good show all around 
with full table sales. Dusty proposed a motion of giving the church 
$250.00 for the use of their facilities. The motion passed. Dusty is 
looking at sometime in May 2016 — thinking we will not have a 
second show later in 2016 because of the RMR convention in Octo-
ber 2016. Dusty also suggested that we just put date stickers on the 
cards left over from the last show to advertise the May 2016 show. 
Frank reported on the financials concerning the swap meet. Dusty 
will work on getting the May 2016 date.
	 Andy Buco gave an update on the TECO shows. Themes 
have been decided on:
	 • TECO #27 will be April 23-24; the theme will be for the
	       Florence & Cripple Creek Railroad.
	 • TECO #28 will be June 18-19 (Father’s Day Weekend);
	       the theme will be for the Midland Terminal Railroad.
	 • There will be no September show because of the RMR’s
	       October 2016 convention;
	 • TECO #29 will be December 2-4, 2016 the theme will be
	       for the Colorado Springs & Cripple Creek District Rail-
	       road (a.k.a. The Short Line).
	 John Emmot gave a report on how module group did at the 
Slim Rail show in Woodland Park, Colorado went. John and the rest 
of the group also talked about adding lights to the modules in the 
PPD Module Group.
	 Dennis Snyder gave an update on gathering birth dates as 
needed for the NMRA’s survey. He will send out an e-mail to those 
members who don’t have their birth date listed.
	 Kristen Phillips mentioned an article in the NMRA maga-
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November 2015
Meeting Minutes

The last meeting was on Friday, November 13th, 2015.

zine that discussed ideas to get younger members to be interested in 
and join the NMRA.
	 Gerry Drews mentioned that he had fliers for the Pikes 
Peak & Southern Railroad module group setting up at the Fine Arts 
Center. Anyone can run trains — please contact Gerry Drews at 
570-9559 or Jerry Bonds at 570-1600. [Please see the flier in the 
Inserts Section for more information].
	 Alan Hutchins mentioned that Terry Sharpton had passed 
away back in January 2015. He was known for running the Colorado 
Rail Link module group in the Denver area. His family is selling off 
his collection.
	 Short break in the meeting for refreshments and voting.
	 Frank gave out the door prizes. Frank also talked about 
renewing the division to use the same meeting room and general 
dates/times for next year.
	 Alan Hutchins gave a presentation called, Train Story, that 
show cased a large variety of different kinds of train cars, engines, 
and other railroad-related items.
	 Wade reviewed next month’s Christmas party meeting.
	 Alan discussed his PowerPoint presentation and took ques-
tions regarding his presentation after the meeting.
	 Jerry Bonds gave out the awards for the modeling contest 
[please see the “November 2015 Contest Entries” column for the 
award results].
	 Meeting ended at 8:53 PM.

Wade giving merit awards to Don Bailey.

http://www.caboosehobbies.com/
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This monthly column lists model railroad, and railroad, events in the 
Pikes Peak region, the state of Colorado, and neighboring states. If 
you know of a railroad-related event that can be added to this listing, 
please e-mail them to the editor (midnightriver@ymail.com). Please 
note that dates and times sometimes change, so please check this 
column each month for the latest information. For more information 
on a particular event, click on the blue underlined text to jump out 
to the Internet for the relevant website (not all events have a link).

DECEMBER 2015
	 11	�����������PPD-NMRA Monthly Meeting (7 PM, Sand Creek 

Police Station).
	 11-13	������Boulder Model Railroad Club Train Show. Runs 

each day 10:00 AM to 5:00 PM, Boulder County 
Fair Grounds, Longmont, Colorado. Also see flyer 
in the Inserts Section.

	 12-13	������Rocky Mountain Train Show. Denver Mart, in 
Denver, Colorado. Also, please see new flier in the 
Inserts Section.

	 14-31	������Pikes Peak & Southern Railroad HO-scale mod-
ule group and the Pikes Peak “N” Gineers Model 
Railroad Club have displays setup at the Colorado 
Springs Fine Arts Center. See fliers in the Inserts 
Section. Also runs through Jan. 2, 2016.

	 19-20	������Pikemaster Model Railroad Club Open House (see 
updated flyer in the Inserts Section).

	 19-20	������Bob Bandy’s Grand Pacific Northwestern Railroad 
layout open house. Please see Wade’s column, Su-
perintendent’s Notes, for more information.

	 19	�����������Youth In Model Railroading (9 AM, Immanuel 
Lutheran Church, Pikes Peak/Institute, see the 
website for more info: http://www.ymr-online.org/.
Also see flier in the Inserts Section.

	 24-25	������ Christmas Eve and Christmas Day.
	 26-27	������Pikemaster Model Railroad Club Open House (see 

updated flyer in the Inserts Section).
	 31	����������� New Year’s Eve.

JANUARY 2016
	 1	�������������New Year’s Day.
	 1-2	����������Pikes Peak & Southern Railroad HO-scale mod-

ule group and the Pikes Peak “N” Gineers Model 
Railroad Club have displays setup at the Colorado 
Springs Fine Arts Center. See fliers in the Inserts 
Section. Begins December 14th, 2015.

	 8	�������������PPD-NMRA Monthly Meeting (7 PM, Sand Creek 
Police Station).

	 16	�����������Youth In Model Railroading (9 AM, Immanuel 
Lutheran Church, Pikes Peak/Institute, see the 
website for more info: http://www.ymr-online.org/.
Also see flier in the Inserts Section.

	 23-24	������ The Great Train Show. Wichita, Kansas. See this 
link for more info: http://www.greattrainexpo.com/.

	 28	����������� Pikemasters event; run your own train on their HO 
layout. See flyer in the Inserts Section for address 
and contact information.

Upcoming Events FEBRUARY 2016
	 12	�����������PPD-NMRA Monthly Meeting (7 PM, Sand Creek 

Police Station).
	 13-14	������“Rails In The Rockies” Model Railroad Show in 

Estes Park, Colorado.
	 14	������������Valentine’s Day.
	 20	�����������Youth In Model Railroading (9 AM, Immanuel 

Lutheran Church, Pikes Peak/Institute, see the 
website for more info: http://www.ymr-online.org/.
Also see flier in the Inserts Section.

	 20-21	������ Lawrence Model Railroad Club Annual Train 
Show And Swap Meet. Lawrence, Kansas. See this 
link for more information: http://lawrencemodel
railroadclub.org/TrainShow.html.

	 25	����������� Pikemasters event; run your own train on their HO 
layout. See flyer in the Inserts Section for address 
and contact information.

MARCH 2016
	 4-6	����������The Hostlers Model Railroad Festival. Ogden, Utah. 

See the following link for more information: 
http://www.hostlers.info/

	 11	�����������PPD-NMRA Monthly Meeting (7 PM, Sand Creek 
Police Station).

	 17	������������Saint Patrick’s Day.
	 19	�����������Youth In Model Railroading (9 AM, Immanuel 

Lutheran Church, Pikes Peak/Institute, see the 
website for more info: http://www.ymr-online.org/.
Also see flier in the Inserts Section.

	 24	����������� Pikemasters event; run your own train on their HO 
layout. See flyer in the Inserts Section for address 
and contact information.

APRIL 2016
	 1	�������������April Fool’s Day.
	 8	�������������PPD-NMRA Monthly Meeting (7 PM, Sand Creek 

Police Station).
	 16	�����������Youth In Model Railroading (9 AM, Immanuel 

Lutheran Church, Pikes Peak/Institute, see the 
website for more info: http://www.ymr-online.org/.
Also see flier in the Inserts Section.

	 28	����������� Pikemasters event; run your own train on their HO 
layout. See flyer in the Inserts Section for address 
and contact information.

MAY 2016
	 8	�������������Mother’s Day.
	 13	������������PPD-NMRA Monthly Meeting (7 PM, Sand Creek 

Police Station).
	 21	�����������Youth In Model Railroading (9 AM, Immanuel 

Lutheran Church, Pikes Peak/Institute, see the 
website for more info: http://www.ymr-online.org/.
Also see flier in the Inserts Section.

	 21	����������� 21st Albuquerque Rail Fair. Albuquerque, New 
Mexico State Fairgrounds, Albuquerque, New 
Mexico. No other information available.

	 26	����������� Pikemasters event; run your own train on their HO 
layout. See flyer in the Inserts Section for address 
and contact information.

	 30	����������� Memorial Day.

http://www.bouldermodelrailroadclub.org/
http://rockymountaintrainshow.com/
http://www.ymr-online.org/
http://www.ymr-online.org/
http://www.greattrainexpo.com/
http://railsintherockies.org/
http://www.ymr-online.org/
http://lawrencemodelrailroadclub.org/TrainShow.html
http://lawrencemodelrailroadclub.org/TrainShow.html
http://www.hostlers.info/
http://www.ymr-online.org/
http://www.ymr-online.org/
http://www.ymr-online.org/


5.

November’s contest was Kit-Built M.O.W. Equipment. The models 
that were entered are shown below.

November 2015
Contest Entries

Dennis Snyder won first-place with two MOW models — a narrow 
gauge flatcar with a load and a standard gauge boxcar/flatcar 
combination railcar.

Tony Pawlicki entered this nicely detailed, HO-scale, Herzog gon-
dola model, HZGX 1190. This Walthers kit was assembled with the 
following modifications: coil cradle was omitted (not appropriate 
for MOW use); added uncoupling lever and bracket, added hand 
brake chain; replaced vertical pulling loops with horizontal pulling 
loops; added Automatic Equipment Identification (AEI) transpon-
der in second panel from the right; and painted the trucks, grab 
irons, and wheel sets. Some of the underbody detail that inter-
fered with the free swinging of the trucks was removed.

Robert Allen displayed this HO-scale, Devil’s Gulch & Helengon 
Railroad refrigerated  boxcar. 

Jerry Hanz displayed these two HO-scale railcars: (top) an Ambroid 
kit of an American Railway Express-Pennsylvania refrigerated box-
car; and (bottom) a Pennsylvania boxcar scratch-built kit using 
“Bulletin” sides from a Model Railroad Craftsman magazine.

Wade won second-place with this three car, Santa Fe, HO-scale 
MOW train that includes a flatcar, crane car, and crane tender.

Jerry Hanz won third-place with these four MOW, HO-scale, Santa Fe 
railcars. The crane tender (flatcar), ATSF 257893 is an Athearn kit 
that was built in 1999 — repainted in Santa Fe silver, added decals, 
added weathered wheel sets, and installed Kadee couplers. The 
crane car (200 ton buckeye), ATSF 199791 is an Athearn kit built 
in 1977 — basic kit work and installed Kadee couplers. The Jordan 
spreader, yellow, ATSF 526628, is from the 2007 PPD Christmas 
party — added rust to blades and installed Kadee couplers. The 
crane tender, lower-right, is an unknown kit manufacturer, built 
in 1977 — repainted Santa Fe silver, added decals, added spare 
trucks, and installed Kadee couplers.

Contest entries are submitted and judged at each monthly meeting 
based on the schedule below. There must be at least three entries 
for there to be a contest to be judged.

December . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                     No contest (Christmas Party).

Contest Schedule
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Hello again. It is a quick turn from the TECO show last weekend 
to the December Christmas Party next Friday. The TECO show is 
going well as this is written. While the layout is smaller by a couple 
of 8' modules, the mainline still provides a workout to follow your 
trains. We have had good representation for the beginning of the 
show. Wade, Mike Murdock, Jon Kern (new guy) and Marty Kell 
(new guy) all appeared to assist the owners with setup on Friday. 
Thanks to all for the help. Mike Maline again provided an inter-
esting variety of interesting trains on the layout. Marty is learning 
some more of the secrets of DCC programing and got a couple of 
locos to play “well” together. The availability of reasonably priced 
rolling stock also enhanced his holdings.        Dave Gonce burned 
up the outside track with his model of the Acela train. Sunday also 
went pretty well. Mike Maline, Joe, Charles and Tony Pawlicki oc-
cupied the rails. Always a few glitches to be resolved or lived with. 
For the most part the layout was acceptable. The new turnout on the 
Prosperity corner was successful. We still need a curved turnout on 
the other corner. Tear down went quickly with only a couple of non-
owners appearing to assist. Thanks to all who participated in the 
extended show — I hope you enjoy the photographs.
	 While we had some of the materials for the layout lights, 
we didn’t do any work on them. I will continue with the project. We 
don’t need them until the April 2016 TECO show. Still some prep 
work to do on some of the bulb sockets. Charles had an example, 
on Sunday, of the LED bulbs he acquired.  For those who saw it, 
we need a consensus as to their suitability. We have a long winter 
hiatus for the modules. We have lots of time to work on all those fun 
modelling projects. The Region Convention is next October. Don’t 
wait until the last minute.
	 Friday is the Christmas party. I hope to see as many as 
possible for the once a year get together. There will be plenty of 
tasty treats and I’m sure Frank has gathered a fine collection of gifts 
for the drawing. Remember to bring a wrapped railroad gift in the 
$10-$20 range (or whatever you are comfortable with) if you want 
to participate in the member exchange. Rules for this will covered at 
the party.
	 Just a reminder, The Pikes Peak and Southern and the 
Ngineers are going to be setup through the rest of December at the 
Colorado Springs Fine Arts Center. While we did not commit our 
modules to that extended setup, if any of our members are able and 
would like to help operate their layout, contact Gerry Drewes [see 
fliers in the Inserts Section]. They will welcome the assistance.
	 See ya ‘round the roundhouse.

Modular
Musings

By John Emmot, Chairman of Module Group

John
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In Eleven Mile Canyon at Boy Scouts Of America’s Camp Alexan-
der, 100-years ago, the Colorado Midland Railroad used to stop at 
Lidderdale. Two buildings remain from that time. Kristin took these 
photos.

Joe’s
Railroad Notes

By Joe Costa Well, we have finished up the last TECO show for the year and mod-
ular set-up for 2015. I was very happy to hear that the modular group 
is in the process of building lighting for all of the modules. This will 
take a while since there are about 20 to build; but this will make the 
modules look even better than before. They should be ready for all of 
us to see by the spring of next year. Time is getting short to get ready 
for our Christmas party on December 11th. This will be our normal 
gift exchange plus a separate gift exchange for the ladies if they want 
to bring a non-railroad related gift. If any of you are interested in 
becoming an officer within the division, final nominations will take 
place prior to the party with the election right after final nominations. 
I’m hoping that all of us can have a very Merry Christmas and Happy 
New Year. We had a great year this last one because of the members 
within the division and their continued sharing of modeling ideas and 
railroad knowledge. Our organization grows through input from our 
membership, not the other way around.
	 As a side note, Bob Bandy, who runs the Grand Pacific 
Northwestern Railroad, in Monument, Colorado, will be having an 
open house this December 19th-20th, 2015 from 10:00 AM to 5:00 
PM on Saturday and 10:00 AM to 4:00 PM on Sunday. We’ll in-
clude directions and a map on how to get to Bob’s house along with 
the e-mail distribution of The Milepost.  Hope see everyone at our 
Christmas party on Friday night!

Superintendent’s 
Notes

By Wade Mountz, Superintendent of PPD, NMRA.

WadeJoe

http://www.customrailwaysupply.com/
http://www.sunbirdtrainmart.com/


In my column last month, I mentioned that in the photograph below, 
see Figure #1, there was a clue to what I planned to write about in 
this month’s column. Did you spot the clue?

	 The clue, highlighted in Figure #2, was the train you can 
see behind the BNSF train crossing the bridge.

	 If you look closely, and are someone who regularly travels 
in this part of Colorado Springs, then you may have guessed that it 
is the Ringling Brothers & Barnum & Bailey circus train. Each year, 
this circus parks several of their passenger cars on a siding that goes 
over Uintah Street, just north of downtown Colorado Springs. Back 
in June 2015, I was able to stop and snap some photographs of this 
train — which I have in this month’s column. I also found out that 
this siding used to be the mainline for the Rock Island Railroad, 
back when it was running, to get to the Rio Grande depot (the old 
Giuseppe’s restaurant). I hope you enjoy the photographs.
	 In the next issue of The Milepost, we will be starting up a 
new column by Jerry Hanz.

Murdock’s Siding
By Michael Murdock, Editor of The Milepost.

Michael

Figure #1.
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Figure #2.

A water truck used by the circus — note the logo on the door.

A view of another one of the passenger cars through the bushes.

A rail-truck for the BNSF railroad.

This view is looking westward. The road on the right, going under the railroad tracks, is Uintah Street.
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INSERTS
SECTION

The following pages are fliers and pamphlets for Pikes Peak Region clubs and statewide 
(and some neighboring states) model railroad events. If you would like to have a flier 
added, please contact the editor of this newsletter.






















